Memorandum of Understanding/Memorandum of Agreement (MOU/MOA) Requirement 
 OMB Control Number: 1660-0114




  Expiration Date: 10/31/2013
Paperwork Burden Disclosure Notice

Public reporting burden for this data collection is estimated to average 2 hours per response. The burden estimate includes the time for reviewing instructions, searching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data needed, and completing and submitting this form. This collection of information is required to obtain or retain benefits. You are not required to respond to this collection of information unless a valid OMB control number is displayed on this form. Send comments regarding the accuracy of the burden estimate and any suggestions for reducing the burden to: Information Collections Management, Department of Homeland Security, Federal Emergency Management Agency, 1800 South Bell Street, Arlington, VA 20598-3005, Paperwork Reduction Project (1660-0114) NOTE: Do not send your completed form to this address.
State and local agencies are eligible applicants. However, the security services provided must be addressed in the regulated entities’ security plans. A copy of an MOU/MOA with the identified regulated entities will be required prior to funding, and must include an acknowledgement of the security services and roles and responsibilities of all entities involved. This information may be provided using one of the attachment fields within https://portal.fema.gov. 

The MOU/MOA must address the following points:
· The nature of the security that the applicant agrees to supply to the regulated facility (waterside surveillance, increased screening, etc.)

· The roles and responsibilities of the facility and the applicant during different Maritime Security (MARSEC) levels

· An acknowledgement by the facility that the applicant is part of their facility security plan

If the applicant is mentioned as a provider of security services under the port’s AMSP, in lieu of an MOA/MOU, written acknowledgement from the AMSC members, or a letter from the Federal Maritime Security Coordinator validating this status, will be acceptable. In addition, MOA/MOUs submitted in previous PSGP award rounds will be acceptable, provided the activity covered also addresses the capability being requested through the FY 2010 PSGP.
If applicable, the signed MOU/MOA for State or local law enforcement agencies must be submitted with the grant application as a file attachment within https://portal.fema.gov. A sample MOU/MOA can be found in Appendix F – Sample MOU/MOA Template.
COTP Zone Abbreviation_Port Area_Name of Applicant_MOU

(Example: Hous_Galveston_Harris County_MOU)
